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FRIENDSHIP AND FAIR PLAY - THIS IS THE BMRO LUKOIL COLLECTIVE

The tradition of socializing and sports competition at the LUKOIL collective was
successfully continued in Ohrid from May 27th to May 30th. One hundred and fifty
participants from five countries in the region, in which LUKOIL group operates,
gathered at the 5th BMRO LUKOIL games. Mr. Denis Ryupin, the manager of
BМRО LUKОIL, welcomed all participants, wished them a fair competition and
expressed satisfaction that this event, which connects colleagues from Northern
Macedonia, Montenegro, Croatia, Bulgaria and Serbia in the best way, has been
successfully organized and implemented even under such difficult conditions.

Like every other time, the score wasn't a priority, but that didn't mean that a desire
to win was lacking. The interim cup for the best score across the overall 50-point
spread and the medal won in all 15 sports disciplines, went to the team from
LUKOIL SRBIJA. Second place, with 32 points, went to the team from LUKOIL
Croatia, and two less points and third place went to the hosts from Northern
Macedonia. Fourth place and 21 points went to the team from Bulgaria, while the
fair team title was earned by the team from LUKOIL Montenegro. A special plaque
for participation in the games was won by the guest team from Bulgaria's LUKOIL
Neftochim, while the award for best audience was awarded to colleagues from
Montenegro.

This beautiful event was officially closed by HR Director Ana Janković and the
chairman of the BMRO LUKOIL games organizing committee, Dejan Janjić.
Thanking all colleagues for their participation and commitment on the field, the
hosts and the organizing committee for their efforts in designing and conducting
these meetings under specific conditions, Ana Janković announced that the series of
good socializing and positive connection between the LUKOIL staff from the region
will continue in Serbia next year. By returning the games to the place where they
were created, a new cycle will begin.


